

19 August 2020

Dear student and parent,

I hope you are keeping well - my thoughts are with you in preparation for results day. GCSE results will be published tomorrow and you will be aware that after the Government's announcement earlier this week that students are now being awarded their Centre Assessed Grades (CAG) estimated by their teachers, or their moderated grade in any cases that this is higher than their CAG. Mr Wakefield has previously communicated to all parents and carers about how students Centre Assessed Grades have been calculated.

Due to the current pandemic, Public Health Northamptonshire have advised us that it would not be appropriate to open school for students to collect their exam results in person. We have therefore made the following arrangements for results day, 20 August 2020.

- Students will be able to access their results through the 'Insight' reporting system from 8.00am.
- Between 8.00-9.00am students will receive an email to their school email address from <u>examresults@ccs.northants.sch.uk</u> containing their results and one of the following letters:

Letter 1: Offering a place in CCS Sixth Form to follow their chosen subjects

Letter 2: Offering a place in CCS Sixth Form, but to reconsider subject choices as results may not grant access to the course (a link will be provided to change your subjects).

Letter 3: Denying the offer of a place as their results do not meet the entry requirements to CCS Sixth Form, and details of how to appeal our decision.

Letter 4: Offering a place in CCS Sixth Form where entry requirements have been met, if they would wish to consider it where no application has previously been made.

Letter 5: Acknowledging that a place in Sixth Form has not been applied for and wishing them well for the future.

• Students that need further support should contact Mr Bloor via pbloor@ccs.northants.sch.uk where they will be able to book an appointment via Microsoft Teams or telephone call.

Please also find attached Ofqual's student guide to post-16 qualifications results, where you will find guidance for those receiving qualification results in England this summer.



Students wishing to re-sit their GCSE exams must complete our online form below expressing the subjects they wish re-sit their exam(s) for:

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=-RwkYclZfkOajLlVMVsZGW8AFOTE-PhGq_t3Jbqqk-1UNlhLS1l4VkpGWVFCWVZBVVIYWIA2N1FOUy4u

Please note, students can re-sit a maximum of 6 GCSE subjects and the school will pay for your resit. **The deadline to complete the above form is Thursday 17 September.**

I would like to say, it has been my pleasure to support you through your GCSEs and I am incredibly proud of your conduct, hard work and achievements, particularly, during such a challenging time. Remember, you are one for the history books. I wish you the best of luck for the future and hope to see you all soon.

Yours Sincerely

Aless Cambio

Progress Leader of Year 11